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Minutes of the meeting of the Planning and Highways Committee held on Thursday 10th June 2021 at Weston Turville Village Hall.

PRESENT: 	Cllrs  M Baylis, M Conolly,  J Paterson (Chair), M Simons 
	Clerk: Mrs Sarah Copley    

	P21.54
	APOLOGIES
Cllr Trowell was absent.
	

	P21.55
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest made.
	

	P21.56
	OPEN FORUM FOR PARISHIONERS 
None present.
	

	P21.57
	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the meeting held on 8th April 2021 were agreed as correct and signed by the Chairman.
	

	P21.58
	TERMS OF REFERENCE
The draft Terms of Reference were considered and it was agreed to recommend to the Parish Council that these be adopted.
	

	P21.59
	21/01394/ALB – 1 BROOK END 
Regularisation of works to grade 2 listed building including replacement front windows, size and design of 3 side windows to previous extension, and removal of trickle vents to new windows (retrospective)
This application was considered and it was agreed to raise no objections.
	

	P21.60
	21/01702/APP – 128A WENDOVER ROAD
Car Port
This application was considered and it was agreed to raise no objections.
	

	P21.61
	21/01672/APP – 1 FITKINS MEADOW
Erection of a glazed section (two storey) into the existing rear gable elevation and replacement window to match new proposed glazed section
This application was considered and it was agreed to raise no objections.
	

	P21.62
	21/01688/APP – 11 ANSTEY BROOK
Single storey side extension with balcony over and erection of front porch 
This application was considered and it was agreed to raise no objections.
	

	P21.63
	21/01801/APP – 20 NEW ROAD
Conversion of existing garage and erection of single storey side extension to form new store
This application was considered and it was agreed to raise no objections. 
	




	P21.64
	21/02053/AOP – LAND NORTH OF ASTON CLINTON ROAD (FORMER MDA SITE)
Variation of condition 3 attached to planning permission 15/03806/AOP - new replacement parameter plan drawings 
This application was considered and it was agreed to raise no objection, subject to sufficient car parking being provided for staff and visitors. 
	

	P21.65
	21/02048/APP – 3 MARROWAY
Hip to gable loft conversion including 2no front dormers, part single storey/part two storey/part first floor extensions
This application was considered and it was agreed to raise no objections subject to planning officers being satisfied that the proposed two storey building meets current regulations regarding the light and privacy impact to the neighbouring property.
	

	P21.66
	HIGHWAYS MATTERS
a) Speedwatch and MVAS
Cllrs Simons and Paterson, along with a local resident had recently attending training on use of the Sentinel equipment.  An initial exercise had been carried out on Worlds End Lane to test the equipment and further exercises were planned.  The Clerk was awaiting delivery of the software in order to be able to read the results and send to Thames Valley Police.
b) Correspondence regarding speeding
Residents of New Road (A41 end) and Church Lane had written to the Council expressing concern about the speed of vehicles in these areas.  Cllr Baylis also reported that he had been contacted with regard to speeding in parts of Hampden Hall.  After discussion it was AGREED that:
· The MVAS be put in Church Lane to gather data on the volumes and speed of vehicles
· A Speedwatch exercise be carried out in New Road
· The MVAS to be put in Hampden Hall, the Clerk would request permission to attach it to Bucks Council’s lamp posts.  A follow up Speedwatch exercise would be planned for this area.
c) Other Highways issues
· Cllr Simons raised concerns about the condition of trees around the parish and it was agreed to recommend to the Parish Council that it fund works to lift the crown and tidy up trees on the verges.
· Cllr Paterson reported an issue with a drain cover in Main Street, he would send photos to the Clerk for reporting to Transport for Bucks.
· Cllr Conolly asked if pollution levels had ever been monitored in Main Street and suggested that this is something the Parish Council look at doing as he felt traffic and pollution levels had increased.
d) Street Furniture
The Clerk said that the annual street furniture inspection was due to be carried out over the summer.  Cllr Baylis offered to inspect items in Hampden Hall.
	

	

P21.67
	DECISIONS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS
The list of planning decisions was noted:
· 21/00278/ALB Manor Farm, 1 Worlds End Lane - APPROVED
· 21/00515/ALB Manor Farm, 1 Worlds End Lane – APPROVED
· 21/00721/APP 258a Wendover Road – APPROVED
· 21/01071/APP Holiday Inn - APPROVED
	




	P21.68
	ANY OTHER MATTERS (FOR INFORMATION) 
No matters raised under this item.
	

	
P21.69
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting would be held on 8th July 2021 at 6pm.
	




Signed: 							  Dated: 	8th July 2021		
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